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Meeting
	Volunteer Co-ordinators Forum
	Date
	11th December 2014
	

	Venue
	Macc Board Room
	Time
	10:00am-12:00am
	

	Attendees
	Karen Eplett (Worldwide Volunteering) John Bradley (Get Britain working / Job Centre Plus) Dan Fishwick (Manchester Action on Street Health) Jacqui Naraynsingh (Macmillian /Audacious Church)  Hayley Williams (Macmillian/ Audacious Church) Tom Davidson (Health Watch) Suzanne Cooper (Link Good Neighbours) Lindsay Gilbert (Manchester University) 
Janet Fallon (Southway Befriender Service)
	

	Apologies
	Alice Munby (Macmillan Let’s be Clear Let’s Get It Checked Project) 
	


	Agenda Item
	Purpose
	Who
	When

	

	
	Details Information/ discussion/ decision/ action
	Name of person 

	Welcome, Introductions and updates from partners

	What’s going well?

What’s not going so well?

Do you need anything?

Do you have something to offer?
	· Karen Eplett- Brief update on the Worldwide Volunteering Service. 
· John Bradley- Introduces himself as the Get Britain Working Coordinator. 

· Dan Fishwick- Introduces himself as the Volunteer Coordinator for Manchester action on Street Health (MASH). MASH are based in Manchester on Fairfield Street and coordinate across Greater Manchester to support sex workers.

· Jackie Naraynsingh is the Development Manager for Macmillian Solutions which is a project that coordinates volunteers across Manchester to provide support to those affected by cancer.

· Lindsay Gilbert- Manages the Volunteer Programme at the University of Manchester engaging with over 500 orgs across the city who students that are looking for volunteering opportunities. 

· Hayley Williams – Volunteer Support for Macmillian Solutions to assist with the volunteer coordination and encouraging organisations to come through from the corporate sector and contribute via their own CSR agendas. 

· Tom Davidson – Volunteer Coordinator for Healthwatch and organisation that campaigns for a better health system.

· Suzanne- Assistant Volunteer Coordinator for Link Good Neighbours. First time at the VCF so is looking to liaise with new organisations and introduce.        


	All

	Introduction to Worldwide Volunteering
	 WWV is an organisation set up to help ex-offenders into voluntary positions. WWV will only work with people who have criminal backgrounds and work closely with individuals to prepare them for the voluntary sector. Karen is a qualified advice and guidance counsellor and does a lot of work to help people improve their confidence and self-esteem. A lot of Karen’s role involves mediation between the volunteer and the organisation and there are support systems in place to help organisations improve their voluntary schemes to allow for more opportunities for ex-offenders to present themselves.  

 John Bradley added that the Job Centre works within prisons closely with offenders when their release is imminent to try and ensure that they can manage and understand their benefits when they receive them intending for this to contribute towards a reduction in offending rates. 

 Karen left leaflets and offered organisations to approach her should they need advice and guidance on working with ex offender volunteers. 

http://www.wwv.org.uk/ 

 
	Karen Eplett

	The changes to the benefits system and the introduction of Universal Credit
	 John Bradley is the Get Britain Working Coordinator for the Department of Work and Pensions. He delivered a detailed presentation on the important changes that are being made to the benefit system mainly the introduction  Universal Credit and the brand new proposals to volunteering limitations for claimants:

· Most of the information on UC can be found at https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-work-pensions . 

· Cureent benefit streams are Job Seekers Allowance , Employment Support Allowance,  Income support, Incapacity benefit, Housing and Council Tax Benefit, Working Tax Credits. 

· The current situation is if working 16 hours plus they must come off benefits and then re-apply, but the account will always re-open. 

· Universal Credit is the amalgamation all the benefits to encourage people to get into the habit of receiving a monthly payment which will reflect the majority of wages. 

· Worries around claimants who have erratic behaviours spending the money all at once when the because they owe people money have habits/ addictions etc.

· Good news stories so far for UC claimants moving into work.    

· JCP provides money management training for claimants who need support. 

· Contrary to popular opinion 37 hours to search a week for a job application isn’t actually that long based on how long it takes to complete an application form. 

· Claimants must evidence their job searches. 
· Support for job searches (signposting to job clubs and training etc.) 

· Re-educating advisors around UC, personalised targets towards individuals needs are being made and it is no longer one size fits all, targets are realistic.

· All Manchester Job Centre’s will be declaring universal Credit by February 2015

· By 2018 everyone who claims benefits other than child benefits will be on Universal Credit.

Volunteering

· Under universal Credit If someone wishes to volunteer they can only volunteer up to 50% of their total job search. (e.g. if someone must search for work for 30 hours in a week then they could only volunteer for 15 hours and the remaining 15 hours would have to be done searching for work) this can be challenged should someone wish to volunteer more but the persons advisor would have to refer it to a panel to make a decision.  

·  Under Job Seekers Allowance the rule is that a person could volunteer for as many hours as they wish in a week but they still have to evidence that they have achieved their targets for job searches set by their advisors. 

· If a UC claimant doesn’t abide by the rules then their UC allowance would be halted until they can prove that they are doing less volunteering or more hours in their job search. 

· This will affect claimants that are new to UC as of now.

· The Job Centre does promote volunteering to claimants by referring people who are interested to Manchester Volunteer Centre but it is never mandatory and a lot of work is being done to bring advisors up to speed. Some advisors will no doubt slip through the net and mandate people to volunteer, John advised that any situation like this should be referred back to The Job Centre.

· Partnership managers are available to come out speak to organisations and staff about the changes to UC, should anybody want this service they should contact Greg Harris on greg@macc.org.uk 

· Organisations can send voluntary opportunities to the Job Centre to advertise.

Concerns

· Key that claimants who are volunteers are up to speed on the changes so they don’t have their money stopped for over volunteering. 

· Potential cuts to advice and guidance services could mean less people are aware of the implications of volunteering meaning that there might be more people losing their money. 

· Support available for people with basic skills to learn and also claim. Any learning through this programme will make up their weekly job search targets.

· “What is the DWP’s position on encouraging volunteering?”  
Details of this presentation can be found attached to the minutes. 

 
	John Bradley 

	Volunteer Centre Manchester Road Show Events
	In the last week of January and the first week of March, Volunteer Centre Manchester will be organising a roadshow comprising of 4 events in the north, South, east and centre of Manchester. These events will be to encourage residents of Manchester into volunteering and allow organisations to have face to face contact with potential applicants. 
Details of how organisations can book on can be found on the Manchester community central website and the bulletin: 
To register interest follow the link which corresponds to the roadshow that you would like to attend!
________________________________________


Wednesday 28th January 2015, 10-4 @ Wythenshawe Forum
Register: http://bit.ly/1wStJ0i
________________________________________


Thursday 29th January 2015, 10-4 @ East Manchester (TBC)
Register: http://bit.ly/1s4pDBf
________________________________________


Friday 30th January 2015, 10-4 @ North Manchester (TBC)
Register: http://bit.ly/1qjWgJW
________________________________________


Tuesday 3rd February 2015, 12-6 @ Central Library
Register: http://bit.ly/1A8qxvj

Additional details will follow your registration. For further information contact us on 0161 830 4770.

	Greg Harris

	
	
	

	
	General Opportunities/ resources and training
	

	The Cuts
	Manchester City Council has announced that there are going to be massive cuts to the Voluntary and Community Sector in the financial year 2014/15 followed by even bigger cuts to services planned for 2015/16. Manchester held an event at the Town Hall on the 1st December to give a breakdown of the proposals based on the individual strands of funding: 

Details of these slides can be found on the presentation attached to these minutes.

Organisations have an opportunity to say how the proposals will have an effect on them by: 

Completing the impact assessment document and sending it back to the council with the address given: The impact assessment is attached to these minutes.

Macc are also encouraging organisations to voice contributions about the impacts and process itself to Nigel Rose from Policy and Influence. Nigel’s briefing on the sector cuts can be found attached to these minutes and he can be emailed at nigel@macc.org.uk 
Macc really does encourage organisations to voice their concerns one way or another and the findings will be taken to scrutiny panels over the course of December. 

To access MACC’s information/ support section about the cuts on the website follow this link: 

 https://www.manchestercommunitycentral.org/policy-and-influence 

There is time to change the proposals, and the final budget will be announced on March the 6th 

Documents from the Voluntary Sector Assembly that allow organisations to send their impact responses directly to Macc are attached to these minutes. 

	Greg Harris

	“Volunteering with a Criminal Record Booklet”

Back on Track
	Back on track have released a fantastic piece of literature in the form of a booklet which showcases some fantastic examples of people turning their lives around and how volunteering has played its part. 
To contact Back on Track for copies: contact 0161 832 4488 

	Greg Harris 

	Age Friendly Cities
	 Age friendly Cities is a worldwide campaign headed by the World Health Council. Manchester was one of the first cities to be awarded the status as an Age Friendly City and is a pioneer for quality of this agenda in the North of England. 
 Age Friendly Manchester is funded by Manchester City Council and are campaigning for more organisations to contribute and always challenge volunteer involving organisations to come forward and either show how their work mirrors this agenda or work with Age Friendly Manchester to make their offer more Age Friendly. 

 At very least Age Friendly Manchester would like organisations to sign up to the bulletin and keep a track of the organisations activities so they can see how Manchester is contributing to the worldwide agenda.

 To access this Bulletin follow the following link, this will also give information on the grants available and how people can get involved in the older people’s forum:

http://www.manchester.gov.uk/info/200091/older_people/3428/age-friendly_manchester 

 
	Greg Harris

	Volunteer Centre Manchester
	Discussion points on how the Volunteer Centre works for individual organisations:
· Has the new induction mechanism seen an improvement in the way volunteers are coordinated across Manchester?
· As a brokerage mechanism do organisations receive the speed of service they require? In other words from the point of which an opportunity is sent are organisations satisfied with the speed in which they receive applications?
Mindful that  people might not have wanted to comment at the VCF so recommendations/ comments should be sent to greg@macc.org.uk 


	Greg Harris

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Training/ funding

	Manchester Community Central 
	Updates on training can be found on the Manchester Community Centrals Website: https://www.manchestercommunitycentral.org/news-and-events 

	Greg Harris

	VCM Bulletin 
	Organisations are advised to keep a look out for VCMs regular bulletin which provides information on:
· Training 

· Events/ workshops

· Popular opportunities

· Funding

· Policy and Council decisions that affect the VCS

Should organisations wish to include anything in this bulletin they should contact Jack Puller on 0161 830 4770 or email jack@macc.org.uk 
	Greg Harris 

	Contact Details to Share

	John Bradley (Department for Work and Pensions) 
	0161 912 8336 JOHN.BRADLEY1@DWP.GSI.GOV.UK 
	
	
	

	Karen Eplett (Worldwide Volunteering) 
	077 39 823 752 keplett@wwv.org.uk  
	
	
	

	Janet Fallon (Southway Befriender Service)
	  07918 766 251 janetf@pfha.co.uk 
	
	
	

	Lindsay Gilbert (Manchester University) 
	0161 275 2851 lindsay.gilbert@manchester.ac.uk 
	
	
	

	Suzanne Cooper (Link Good Neighbours) 
	01612251064    suzanne@trinityhousecrc.org.uk 
	
	
	

	Tom Davidson (Healthwatch) 
	01618 302 070  tom.davidson@healthwatchmanchester.co.uk 
	
	
	

	Jacqui Naraynsingh (Macmillan)
	0161 830 7000   macmillandevelopment@audaciouschurch.com 
	
	
	

	Hayley Wiliams (Macmillan) 
	0161 830 7000
	
	
	

	Dan Fishwick 
	01612734555     dan@mash.org.uk 
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